4 August 2003

The Honorable John L. Burton

President pro Tempore

California State Senate

455 Golden Gate Avenue, suite 14800

San Francisco, CA  94102

Subject:  San Francisco DMV parking

Dear Senator Burton,

Your letter dated July 31, 2003 was a great relief.  It seemed that there was potential for a “win-win” solution for the DMV and the community but it had not been identified yet.  It would also take someone with a powerful voice to move the DMV into a more cooperative stance.  Your voice gave that power.

There will be contact again with Supervisor Matt Gonzalez from the North of the Panhandle Neighborhood Association (NOPNA) later this week.  Prior to writing to you I had been unsuccessful in getting calls returned from his office and I asked specifically for his position on this issue when the last voicemail message was left.  This possible option may prompt him to become more active on the issue, though we understand that without Sacramento headquarter authorization no local solution is possible.

Again, thank you for your continued attention to the matter (especially during stressful and priority budget negotiations) and the community looks forward to a workable outcome.  I understand that you or your staff will remain in communication.

With deep gratitude,  

Ramona Davies

1336 Fell Street

San Francisco, CA  94117

cc: Johnnie Carter

      Jessica Rybka

      Matt Gonzalez

